

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

DIGOS CITY DIVISION

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

SGOD-2025- 617

To

Public Schools District Supervisors

Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads Public Elementary and Secondary District Nurses

School Health Section Personnel

All Others Concerned

Subject:

CONDUCT OF MOP-UP IMMUNIZATION ACTIVITY FOR SCHOOL-

BASED IMMUNIZATION PROGRAM 2025

Date:

September 29, 2025

- Attached is the letter from the Office of the City Health Officer dated September 22, 2025 regarding the Conduct of Mop-Up Immunization Activity for School-Based Immunization Program 2025 on October 8-31, 2025 to all public schools within Digos City.
- 2. This activity aims to address the gaps and ensure maximum coverage of the immunization program. After the initial implementation of the SBI Program in September 2025, a high number of deferrals was noted due to various reasons such as:
 - a. Learners who were absent on the scheduled date
 - b. Learners who were not feeling well at the time of vaccination
 - c. Learners who had no signed parental consent
- 3. The schedule for each school will be coordinated between the midwife/nurses assigned to the respective barangays and the school principal or clinic-in-charge for proper planning and smooth implementation.
- 4. For further details, please contact Gemro C. Eballe, RN (Nurse II), the DepEd SBI Focal person, in the SGOD Himamat or HIMSOG Advocates group chats on messenger.
- 5. For strict compliance.

uepEd Schools Division of Digos City

MELANIE P

Schools Division Superintendent

DepED

MAF-HNU





RoxasStreet corner Lopez Jaena Street, Zone II, Digos City (8002)

≅ (082) 553-8375; (082) 553-8396

DepEd Digos City

m depeddigoscity.org

TIME: W. TO A



Republic of the Philippines Province of Davao del Sur City of Digos



OFFICE OF THE CITY HEALTH OFFICER

September 22, 2025

MELANIE P. ESTACIO, Ph.D, CESO VI Schools Division Superintendent Digos City

Dear Ma'am:

Greetings!

The Department of Health, in collaboration with the Department of Education (DepEd), continues to implement the School-Based Immunization to protect the school-aged children from Vaccine-Preventable Diseases such as Measles, Rubella, Tetanus, Diphtheria and Human Papilloma Virus (HPV).

During the initial implementation of the SBI Program this September 2025, we noted a **high number of deferrals** due to various reasons such as:

- Learners who were absent on the scheduled date
- Learners who were not feeling well at the time of vaccination
- Learners who had no signed parental consent

Mop-up Immunization Activity this coming October 6-31, 2025 to all the public schools in this City. The schedule for each school will be coordinated between the midwife/nurses assigned to the respective barangays and the school principal or clinic-in-charge for proper planning and smooth implementation.

We look forward for your continued support in safeguarding the health of our learners through this important initiative.

Respectfully yours,

MILAGROS R. SUNGA, MD

City Health Officer II



Republic of the Philippines Province of Davao del Sur City of Digos



OFFICE OF THE CITY HEALTH OFFICER

September 22, 2025

MELANIE P. ESTACIO, Ph.D, CESO VI Schools Division Superintendent Digos City

Dear Ma'am:

Greetings!

The Department of Health, in collaboration with the Department of Education (DepEd), continues to implement the School-Based Immunization to protect the school-aged children from Vaccine-Preventable Diseases such as Measles, Rubella, Tetanus, Diphtheria and Human Papilloma Virus (HPV).

During the initial implementation of the SBI Program this September 2025, we noted a **high number of deferrals** due to various reasons such as:

- · Learners who were absent on the scheduled date
- Learners who were not feeling well at the time of vaccination
- Learners who had no signed parental consent

To address this gap and ensure maximum coverage, we respectfully request your approval to conduct a **Mop-up Immunization Activity** this coming October 6-31, 2025 to all the public schools in this City. The schedule for each school will be coordinated between the midwife/nurses assigned to the respective barangays and the school principal or clinic-in-charge for proper planning and smooth implementation.

We look forward for your continued support in safeguarding the health of our learners through this important initiative.

Respectfully yours,

MILAGROS R. SUNGA, MD

City Health Officer II